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related services, delete paragraph (f) of 
the basic clause, redesignate the re-
maining paragraphs accordingly, and 
substitute the following paragraphs (a) 
and (e) for paragraphs (a) and (e) of the 
basic clause: 

(a)(1) The Government may, subject to 
paragraphs (c) and (d) below, by written no-
tice of default to the Contractor, terminate 
this contract in whole or in part if the Con-
tractor fails to— 

(i) Pick up the commodities or to perform 
the services, including delivery services, 
within the time specified in this contract or 
any extension; 

(ii) Make progress, so as to endanger per-
formance of this contract (but see subpara-
graph (a)(2) below); or 

(iii) Perform any of the other provisions of 
this contract (but see subparagraph (a)(2) 
below). 

(2) The Government’s right to terminate 
this contract under subdivisions (1)(ii) and 
(1)(iii) above, may be exercised if the Con-
tractor does not cure such failure within 10 
days (or more if authorized in writing by the 
Contracting Officer) after receipt of the no-
tice from the Contracting Officer specifying 
the failure. 

(e) If this contract is terminated while the 
Contractor has possession of Government 
goods, the Contractor shall, upon direction 
of the Contracting Officer, protect and pre-
serve the goods until surrendered to the Gov-
ernment or its agent. The Contractor and 
Contracting Officer shall agree on payment 
for the preservation and protection of goods. 
Failure to agree on an amount will be a dis-
pute under the Disputes clause. 

[48 FR 42478, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 60 
FR 34762, July 3, 1995] 

52.249–9 Default (Fixed-Price Re-
search and Development). 

As prescribed in 49.504(b), insert the 
following clause: 

DEFAULT (FIXED-PRICE RESEARCH AND 
DEVELOPMENT) (APR 1984) 

(a)(1) The Government may, subject to 
paragraphs (c) and (d) below, by written No-
tice of Default to the Contractor, terminate 
this contract in whole or in part if the Con-
tractor fails to— 

(i) Perform the work under the contract 
within the time specified in this contract or 
any extension; 

(ii) Prosecute the work so as to endanger 
performance of this contract (but see sub-
paragraph (a)(2) below); or 

(iii) Perform any of the other provisions of 
this contract (but see subparagraph (a)(2) 
below). 

(2) The Government’s right to terminate 
this contract under subdivisions (1)(ii) and 
(1)(iii) of this paragraph may be exercised if 
the Contractor does not cure such failure 
within 10 days (or more, if authorized in 
writing by the Contracting Officer) after re-
ceipt of the notice from the Contracting Offi-
cer specifying the failure. 

(b) If the Government terminates this con-
tract in whole or in part, it may acquire, 
under the terms and in the manner the Con-
tracting Officer considers appropriate, work 
similar to the work terminated, and the Con-
tractor will be liable to the Government for 
any excess costs for the similar work. How-
ever, the Contractor shall continue the work 
not terminated. 

(c) Except for defaults of subcontractors at 
any tier, the Contractor shall not be liable 
for any excess costs if the failure to perform 
the contract arises from causes beyond the 
control and without the fault or negligence 
of the Contractor. Examples of such causes 
include (1) acts of God or of the public 
enemy, (2) acts of the Government in either 
its sovereign or contractual capacity, (3) 
fires, (4) floods, (5) epidemics, (6) quarantine 
restrictions, (7) strikes, (8) freight embar-
goes, and (9) unusually severe weather. In 
each instance the failure to perform must be 
beyond the control and without the fault or 
negligence of the Contractor. 

(d) If the failure to perform is caused by 
the default of a subcontractor at any tier, 
and if the cause of the default is beyond the 
control of both the Contractor and subcon-
tractor, and without the fault or negligence 
of either, the Contractor shall not be liable 
for any excess costs for failure to perform, 
unless the subcontracted supplies or services 
were obtainable from other sources in suffi-
cient time for the Contractor to meet the re-
quired delivery schedule or other perform-
ance requirements. 

(e) If this contract is terminated for de-
fault, the Government may require the Con-
tractor to transfer title and deliver to the 
Government, as directed by the Contracting 
Officer, any (1) completed or partially com-
pleted work not previously delivered to, and 
accepted by, the Government and (2) other 
property, including contract rights, specifi-
cally produced or acquired for the termi-
nated portion of this contract. Upon direc-
tion of the Contracting Officer, the Con-
tractor shall also protect and preserve prop-
erty in its possession in which the Govern-
ment has an interest. 

(f) The Government shall pay the contract 
price, if separately stated, for completed 
work it has accepted and the amount agreed 
upon by the Contractor and the Contracting 
Officer for (1) completed work for which no 
separate price is stated, (2) partially com-
pleted work, (3) other property described 
above that it accepts, and (4) the protection 
and preservation of the property. Failure to 
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agree will be a dispute under the Disputes 
clause. The Government may withhold from 
these amounts any sum the Contracting Offi-
cer determines to be necessary to protect the 
Government against loss from outstanding 
liens or claims of former lien holders. 

(g) If, after termination, it is determined 
that the Contractor was not in default, or 
that the default was excusable, the rights 
and obligations of the parties shall be the 
same as if the termination had been issued 
for the convenience of the Government. 

(h) The rights and remedies of the Govern-
ment in this clause are in addition to any 
other rights and remedies provided by law or 
under this contract. 

(End of clause) 

[48 FR 42478, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 60 
FR 34762, July 3, 1995] 

52.249–10 Default (Fixed-Price Con-
struction). 

As prescribed in 49.504(c)(1), insert 
the following clause: 

DEFAULT (FIXED-PRICE CONSTRUCTION) (APR 
1984) 

(a) If the Contractor refuses or fails to 
prosecute the work or any separable part, 
with the diligence that will insure its com-
pletion within the time specified in this con-
tract including any extension, or fails to 
complete the work within this time, the 
Government may, by written notice to the 
Contractor, terminate the right to proceed 
with the work (or the separable part of the 
work) that has been delayed. In this event, 
the Government may take over the work and 
complete it by contract or otherwise, and 
may take possession of and use any mate-
rials, appliances, and plant on the work site 
necessary for completing the work. The Con-
tractor and its sureties shall be liable for 
any damage to the Government resulting 
from the Contractor’s refusal or failure to 
complete the work within the specified time, 
whether or not the Contractor’s right to pro-
ceed with the work is terminated. This li-
ability includes any increased costs incurred 
by the Government in completing the work. 

(b) The Contractor’s right to proceed shall 
not be terminated nor the Contractor 
charged with damages under this clause, if— 

(1) The delay in completing the work arises 
from unforeseeable causes beyond the con-
trol and without the fault or negligence of 
the Contractor. Examples of such causes in-
clude (i) acts of God or of the public enemy, 
(ii) acts of the Government in either its sov-
ereign or contractual capacity, (iii) acts of 
another Contractor in the performance of a 
contract with the Government, (iv) fires, (v) 
floods, (vi) epidemics, (vii) quarantine re-
strictions, (viii) strikes, (ix) freight embar-

goes, (x) unusually severe weather, or (xi) 
delays of subcontractors or suppliers at any 
tier arising from unforeseeable causes be-
yond the control and without the fault or 
negligence of both the Contractor and the 
subcontractors or suppliers; and 

(2) The Contractor, within 10 days from the 
beginning of any delay (unless extended by 
the Contracting Officer), notifies the Con-
tracting Officer in writing of the causes of 
delay. The Contracting Officer shall ascer-
tain the facts and the extent of delay. If, in 
the judgment of the Contracting Officer, the 
findings of fact warrant such action, the 
time for completing the work shall be ex-
tended. The findings of the Contracting Offi-
cer shall be final and conclusive on the par-
ties, but subject to appeal under the Dis-
putes clause. 

(c) If, after termination of the Contractor’s 
right to proceed, it is determined that the 
Contractor was not in default, or that the 
delay was excusable, the rights and obliga-
tions of the parties will be the same as if the 
termination had been issued for the conven-
ience of the Government. 

(d) The rights and remedies of the Govern-
ment in this clause are in addition to any 
other rights and remedies provided by law or 
under this contract. 

(End of clause) 

Alternate I (APR 1984). If the contract 
is for dismantling, demolition, or re-
moval of improvements, substitute the 
following paragraph (a) for paragraph 
(a) of the basic clause: 

(a)(1) If the Contractor refuses or fails to 
prosecute the work, or any separable part, 
with the diligence that will insure its com-
pletion within the time specified in this con-
tract, including any extension, or fails to 
complete the work within this time, the 
Government may, by written notice to the 
Contractor, terminate the right to proceed 
with the work or the part of the work that 
has been delayed. In this event, the Govern-
ment may take over the work and complete 
it by contract or otherwise, and may take 
possession of and use any materials, appli-
ances, and plant on the work site necessary 
for completing the work. 

(2) If title to property is vested in the Con-
tractor under this contract, it shall revest in 
the Government regardless of any other 
clause of this contract, except for property 
that the Contractor has disposed of by bona 
fide sale or removed from the site. 

(3) The Contractor and its sureties shall be 
liable for any damage to the Government re-
sulting from the Contractor’s refusal or fail-
ure to complete the work within the speci-
fied time, whether or not the Contractor’s 
right to proceed with the work is termi-
nated. This liability includes any increased 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 07:35 Dec 09, 2011 Jkt 223208 PO 00000 Frm 00427 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\223208.XXX 223208er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
2V

P
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-12T15:02:00-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




